Corporate Resources

Overview and Scrutiny Committee

Chairman’s Report to Council
There are three sets of minutes on which I have to comment: those of a special meeting on 11th February 2004 and two ordinary meetings on 12th January and 19th February 2004.

Monday 12th January 2004.

This meeting was to conclude the Scrutiny of this year’s Budget bids and savings proposals.  The committee was able to discuss and comment on the Executives’ Budget Proposals and other up-dated papers.  On the whole, the process worked better this year than in previous years.  However, we are still looking at ways to fine-tune this and the Head of Finance has already circulated Group Leaders with a suggestion that Opposition proposals for next year be subject to scrutiny in the same way.  I’m not yet aware of the other Groups responses.

A ‘Call-In’ was also debated at the meeting.

Wednesday 11th February 2004.

This was a special meeting to deal with a backlog of items that had accrued through the Budget process and to facilitate a workshop on procurement strategy.  This meeting unavoidably clashed with another Council meeting, however, this was unavoidable because of the limited deadline involved.

Thursday 19th February 2004.

The most important item on this meeting’s agenda was an Industrial Estates Policy Review.  Members will be aware that income of about £4m is generated each year by this part of the Council’s assets.  The review is estimated to take about 18 months to complete.  There are some crosscutting issues involved in this review so the Committee resolved to invite the Chairman (or her committee’s nominated representative) to attend future meetings where this item is discussed.  This review will be conducted through a series of special meetings, and not on ordinary agendas.

John Guest.

